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DATES TO REMEMBER 
 
4/16/08 –CKR Monthly 
Meeting & HR ’08 Mailing, 
7:30 PM  
4/19/08 – Setup for CKR 
Monthly Shoot, Noon 
4/20/08 – CKR Monthly Shoot 
 
 
NOTES FROM THE TRAIL 
BOSS 
  
You can tell it was a long 
winter. Cabin Fever was 
intense. It had to be -- we had 
93 people show up at our March 
Cabin Fever Shoot/Pot Luck 
Dinner/Cowboy Swap & Sell 
Event on Sunday, the 30th. 
Everyone was ready to shoot, 
but with that storm on Friday, 
our range wasn't the best. The 
cowboys set up under the 
practice shed. They set up 2 
stages, and most of the 
cowpokes shot, both new 
shooters as well as the 
veterans.  Some, like me, stayed 
up at the clubhouse. I mainly 
helped people set up tables to 
sell or trade their goods, 
leftovers and such. I also scoped 
out all the great food. There 
were lots of good deals on the 
side tables, as well as lots of 
good conversation about what 
had happened to everyone over 
the winter.  The shooting started 
around 10:00 am.  Afterwards 
we had to find a truck that 

wasable to haul targets that 
were frozen in ice.  (Thanks, 
Black Hands!!) The cowboys 
wanted to shoot; they were 
slowed but not stopped. Around 
1:00 pm, everyone had shot 
their fill, and it was time to fill 
the shooters. There was corned 
beef, pot roast, meatballs (4 
different kinds), 2 kielbasa 
dishes, beans, chili, a meat and 
cheese platter, zita, chicken 
enchiladas, and chicken wings, 
along with mac and cheese, 
macaroni salad, pasta salad, 
broccoli salad, bread, and rolls 
that would compliment any 
dish. Then, of course, there 
were the desserts – pies, 
cookies, cakes, ice cream, 
brownies, etc.   My, oh my, 
what a dinner! If anyone went 
away hungry, they didn't eat 
enough, but we sent them 
packing with all they could 
carry out. 
 
While everyone was eating, I 
told them that Cowboy Gun 
Works would be our new Match 
Sponsor for Heluva Rukus 
2008.  I also explained that 
Wednesday, April 16th, we 
would put together the mailing 
packets for HR 2008. 
Afterwards we will have a 
meeting to discuss what we 
have to do to get ready for the 
shoot on the 20th and also 
discuss what we have to do to 

get ready for the upcoming year 
and HR ’08. 
 
Questions were raised about 
practice nights and RO training. 
These dates and times will be 
set as soon as Rowdy Bill and 
Annabelle get back from 
Florida.  
 
All you shooters are encouraged 
to take the RO1 and RO2 
training. Also, those of you who 
have taken RO2 should attend 
this class as a refresher as many 
rules have changed or been 
modified. Practice nights will 
be determined by weather and 
daylight because the ranges that 
are used have no lights.  
 
Hope to see you in April and no 
snow… 
                                                 
Smokehouse Dan 
 
 
CKR WINNERS AT OTHER 
MAJOR SHOOTS 
 
Winter Range, the SASS 
National Championship, was 
held March 6-9, 2008, in 
Phoenix, AZ.  There were just 
over 600 shooters in attendance, 
including a number of our CAS 
pards from New York and New 
England.   
 
A big “Congrats” to CKR 
member, Peddler Jack, who 

For Information Call: 
 
Smokehouse Dan  (518) 885-3758 
Annabelle Bransford  (518) 877-7834 



returned home sporting a nice 
new buckle for 9th Place in the 
Senior Duelist category.  And it 
was his first time at this event, 
too.  Way to go!!!! 
 
 
SASS RO TRAINING 
 
Rowdy Bill and Annabelle will 
be holding a SASS RO 1 and 
RO 2 course at the CKR in the 
near future (date TBD).  They 
will also be conducting RO 2 
training at the MA/CT/RI Tri-
State Shoot in Harvard, MA, on 
May 29th and at the Great 
Nor’easter (New England 
Regional) in Pelham, NH, on 
July 24th.  If you are interested 
in taking any of these classes, 
please contact Annabelle at 
518-877-7834 or via email at 
annabelle69@juno.com. 
 
 
CKR PRACTICE NIGHTS 
 
Weather permitting, Rowdy Bill 
plans to start running Tuesday 
practice nights (FOR CKR 
MEMBERS ONLY) beginning 
April 22nd.  Practice will run 
from 5-7 PM in the berms at the 
far left end of the range (HR 
stages 2-4).  This is a great 
opportunity to try out new CAS 
firearms or new ammo, improve 
your shooting techniques, and 
get advice and shooting tips 
from experienced shooters 
without having to do it at a 
monthly competition.  If anyone 
can get there a few minutes 
early to help with setup, that 
would be great!  See ya there! 
  
 

Happy Trails! 
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